
BURLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

Burley Parish Council met on Wednesday 13th April with Cllr Philip Daubeney in the chair, and Cllrs John Cook, 
Peter Egerton, Veronica Johnstone and Robert Clarke.  
Also present, District Cllrs Martin Levitt and Richard Frampton, Kate Hedge, five members of the public and the clerk, 
Tom Brindley. 

Draft minutes are available on the council website: www.burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk . 

Public representation. The council received presentations regarding planting of trees in Pound Lane. As a result of 
the public consultation, the number of trees has been reduced from ten to eight. 

The council also heard from Lucy Bramley representing the Women’s Institute. 

District Cllr Richard Frampton updated the council on the change to wheelie bins and explained how this was both a 
safety measure, to protect operatives from injury caused by sharps in bags, and also a measure to increase the 
recycling rate from a national low of around 35% to a more acceptable 55%. The strategy change would allow for 
recycling of food waste. While the strategy was for alternate weekly collections, the total amount of waste collected 
would increase due to kerbside collection of bottles and plastics. 

District Cllr Levitt spoke positively of his experience when  wheelie bins were introduced in Hertfordshire which had 
significantly driven up recycling rates. 

Platinum Jubilee The council noted the many events planned to celebrate HM Queen Elizabeth’s platinum jubilee 
including (subject to change): 

Thursday 2nd June 21:45 Lighting the beacon, Dan Tanners land off Chapel Lane. This is a nationwide event and 
The Waltham Bartlett will be providing a pay bar and BBQ from 19:00-22.30. 

Saturday 4th June The Waltham Bartlett has live music and other entertainment from 12:00 to 23:00. 

Saturday 4th June The church is planning a 'street party' on the vicarage drive and garden on Saturday 
afternoon. 

Sunday 5th June Picnic in the Park, Dan Tanners land off Chapel Lane. 12:00-16:00. residents can bring own 
food and drink. 

Finances: Members noted the council’s finances are in a healthy state with adequate reserves and funds to deliver a 
full programme of services to the community and support for local organisations. 

Tree planting The planting of eight replacement oak trees in Pound Lane will be completed before the end of May. 
The planting of trees in Cotts Lane is deferred to the autumn pending the result of the appeal to the Verderer’s court 
for the full complement of twelve trees. 

Removal of fir trees Councillors noted that the project for removing trees at Slap Bottom had been suspended and 
no further removal was planned. 

Planning The council considers every planning application in detail and makes recommendations to the New Forest 
National Park Authority NFNPA. 

Decisions communicated by NFNPA since the BPC Meeting 9th March. 

NFNPA Application number 
and Address 

Proposal BPC Recommendation 
NFNPA Decision 

Ref. No: 22/00044 
Whitecroft, 2 Clough Lane, 
Burley, BH24 4AE 

Access alterations to realign entrance with cattle 
grid; 1.8m high fencing, vehicular and pedestr... 

R5 Accept LPA decision 
Granted subject to 
conditions 

Ref. No: 22/00011 
Vereley House, Verely, Burley, 
BH24 4HH 

Fencing and gates (removal of existing fencing) R5 Accept LPA decision 
Granted subject to 
conditions 

Ref. No: 21/01120 Roof and extension to existing storage hut R5 Accept LPA decision 
Granted subject to conditions 

http://www.burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk/


Scout Headquarters, Cott Lane, 
Burley, BH24 4BB 

Applications considered on 13th April 2022 

NFNPA Application number 
and Address 

Proposal BPC Response  

Ref No: 22/00111 
Little Pond Close 

First floor extension to outbuilding to provide 
additional habitable floorspace; 1no. rooflight; ... 

R1 Request to consider special 
circumstances 

Ref No: 22/00210 
Ramblers, Burley Street, 
BH24 4DD 

Garage with first floor over; shed (demolition of 
existing) 

No officer report received. 
Recommendation deferred* 

Ref No: 22/00211 
The Little House, Chapel Lane, 
Burley, BH24 4DH 

Attached outbuilding with balcony above; 1no. 
window; replace 1no. window with door; 
demolition o... 

R5 Accept LPA decision 

Ref. No: 22/00231 (LBC) 
Ramblers, Burley Street, 
BH24 4DD 

Garage with first floor over; shed (demolition of 
existing) (Application for Listed Building Cons... 

No officer report received. 
Recommendation deferred* 

Ref. No: 22/00163 
The Lodge, Mill Lane, Burley, 
BH24 4HP 

Garage  No tree officer report received. 
Recommendation deferred* 

Ref. No: 22/00173 
Brackenwood, Pound Lane, 
Burley BH24 4EB 

First floor rear extension; alterations to windows  No officer report received. 
Recommendation deferred* 

Ref. No: 22/00108 
Burley Manor 

Charging points R2. Members considered the 
visual form would be detrimental 
to the listed building. 

Ref. No: 22/00248 
Verity House 

Paved area. Retrospective application R5 Accept LPA decision 

For planning applications now or at any future point: concerns or comments can be made to Burley PC 
(robert.clarke@burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk or the clerk, clerk@burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk) and/or the NFNPA via 
their website:  

www.newforestnpa.gov.uk/planning_applications/view-or-comment-on-applications 

 

NEXT MEETINGS The next full meetings of BPC will be held on Wednesday 18th May in the Myrtle Hall. 

Annual Parish Assembly 

The Annual Parish Assembly will be held on Monday 16th May, 19:00 in the village hall. This in not a parish council 
meeting but a public meeting and an opportunity for the residents to meet and discuss anything of interest. The 
council has arranged some interesting speakers and we hope to see a good turnout. 

 

Please refer to the council website for more information about the parish, councillors, agendas, minutes and finance: 
www.burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk/ 

Tom Brindley,  
Clerk to Burley Parish Council 
15/04/2022 
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